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NOAA POLICIES REGARDING THE FURNISHING OF
RECORDS IN LITIGATION AND

EMPLOYEE TESTIMONY

By Catherine M. Hess
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1.. GUIDELINES CONCERNING RECORDS AND DATA

NOAA, which collects, checks, publishes,
and archives official weather records for
the United States, receives hundreds of
requests per year for these records for
use in legal proceedings. It is the poli
cy of NOAA to provide such records to 000
federal litigants to the same extent that
they are available to the general public.
Most of these r eques ts show a lack of fa
miliarity with the kinds and forms of in
formation available, and what NOAA can be
reasonably expected to do to fill the re
quest. These guidelines are for the en
lightenment of parties wishing to use
weather records in legal proceedings not
involving the United States.

There are several thousand stations
throughout the country making official ob
servations. The location of these sta
tions may be obtained from the local Na
tional Weather Service office or the Na
tional Climatic Center in Asheville, NC.

The most common kinds of information gath
ered at a weather station are precipita
tion measurements and daily high and low
temperatures. About 300 offices record
other information, such as wind, tempera
ture, humidity, type of weather, atmos
pheric pressure, Visibility, or the pres
ence of clouds. This type of information
may also be gotten from the FAA, airline
observers, the military, or private mete
orologists. The National Climatic Center
has the originals of all types of data
from its weather stations. This informa
tion is also published in Climatological
nata and Hourly precipitation Data for
state information, and in Local Climato
logical Data for each statio~hese pub
lications may be ordered directly from the
National Climatic Center, at a charge.

other weather records available from the
National Climatic Center files are solar

radiation data, upper air data, accounts
of major storms, photographs of radar
scope imagery, satellite cloud pictures,
weather maps, observations from sh ips and
aircraft, a variety of summaries of weath
er cond i t ions, and cl imatologi cal pUblica
tions from foreign countries. Costs for
these other records vary according to the
amount of time it takes to locate them and
how many copies are desired.

If an attorney feels that printed informa
tion is not satisfactory (because of the
way it is presented or because more data
is desired) copies of the original records
may be available from the National Climat
ic Center at a small charge. If these are
still not satisfactory the attorney can
request specific information to be extrac
ted or rephrased in plain language if nec
essary, which would involve a substantial
ly higher charge. The attorney also has
the option of using a pr ivate meteorolo
gist.

If the data do not have a prepr inted cer
tification on them, then the records may
be certified upon request, either individ
ually or with an attachment. Individual
certification is stamped on each sheet of
information with a char ge for each signa
ture. A less costly option is having a
certifying statement attached with a grom
met to the documents certified (group cer
tification). In addition, U.S. Department
of Commerce authentication (blue ribbon
and seal) can be requested. In some
courts, records must be authenticated to
be admissible. In most circumstances, au
thenticated records will obviate the need
for NOAA employee to appear in court for
authentication purposes.

If the data are at slightly different
times or locations than what is applicable
to the case, a good th ing to do is to ask
for the help of a pr ivate meteorologist
who can render an opinion on whether the
da ta are appl icable to the case. Addres
ses of private consulting meteorologists
may be obtained from the American Meteoro
logical Society at 45 Beacon Street, Bos
ton, MA 02180.

If you are a NOAA employee and you are
served wi th a subpoena duces tecum or a
similar request for records, you should
let the NOAA Office oE General Counsel
know immediately. The records may be pro
vided only when they have been author ized
according to the NOAA freedom of informa
tion regulations. For the guidelines per
ta ining to answer ing requests for this in
formation, see the NOAA freedom of iofor-
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mation regulations (15 CFR Part 903), and
the Department of Commerce privacy regula
tions (15 CFR Part 4b), and 15 U.S.C. 1525.

Da ta as to the time of a sunr ise, sunset,
moonrise, or moonset are not official rec
ords of NOAA. Such information is provi
ded by the Nautical Almanac Office (U.S.
Naval Observatory, Mass. Avenue and 34th
street N.W., Washington, D.C. 20390) and
may be examined at local National Weather
service offices. If moon or sun data is
required, it may be obtained upon request
from the Nautical Almanac Office. That
office will prepare a certification state
ment for specified locations of moon and
sun data. The observatory will also pre
pare a certification statement regarding
the moon phase on specified dates.

4. GUIDELINES CONCERNING TESTIMONY

If you are a NOAA employee and you are
asked to give official testimony in any
case involving the United States, you must
let the NOAA Office of General Counsel
know, as well as the appropr iate NOAA or
ganizational element. You may not testify
as a witness for the side opposing the
United States; in other words, if the Uni
ted States is the pIa int iff you may not
testify for the defendant and vice versa.
When you are testifying for the United
States, a NOAA Staff Attorney should, when
at all possible, be present at all meet
ings regarding your testimony.

Requests for testimony from a NOAA employ
ee in private litigation not involving the
United States should be addressed in wri
ting to the NOAA office of General Coun
sel, along with descr iption of the testi
mony needed and an explanation as to why
the information would not be available
from another source. NOAA policy is gen
erally not to allow its employees to tes
tify so as to maintain strict impartiality
among non-federal litigants. However, the
NOAA Office of General Counsel will autho
rize the testimony if the party making the
request shows satisfactor ily that the in
formation would not be available else
where, that no records could be introduced
in evidence in substi tution for the testi
mony, and that the other conditions of the
NOAA Directives Manual are met. Even if
all of these conditions are not met, the
Office of General Counsel may allow the
employee to testify if NOAA has a signifi
cant interest in the litigation, and the
outcome of the case would affect present
or future policies of NOAA, or it is
necessary to provide such information in
the public interest. If testimony is
authorized, the NOAA Office of General
Counsel may ar range for the testimony to
be given by a deposition or an affidavit
at cost to the requesting party.

NOAA's policy is that any employee author-
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ized to testify for private individuals
should give only impartial testimony, that
is, strictly factual information. An em
ployee may not appear as an expert witness
except when author ization has been given
by the NOAA Office of General Counsel. If
necessary, the NOAA Office of General
Counsel may request the Department of Jus
tice (Local U.S. Attorney) to intervene in
the matter to represent the interests of
the Federal Government.

If a Government Attorney is not present at
your testimony, you should have with you a
copy of the NOAA Directives Manual. If
you are asked to testify as an expert wit
ness, or on other rna tter s which you do not
have author ization, you should decl ine and
explain that you are not allowed to do so,
showing the pertinent NOAA Directives Man
ual Section. If the court orders you to
testify, then comply, but first you should
ask the court for an opportunity to seek
the adVice of the Office of General Coun
sel.

Requests for certified copies of these
types of information should be referred to
the following offices:

Weather and Climatological records:
Director, National Climatic Center
Climatic Information Branch
NOAA, Federal Building
Asheville, NC 28801

Weather Forecasts and Warnings (including
PUblic, Marine and Aviation):

Assistant Administrator for
Weather Services

Attn: Aviation Safety and
Evaluation Center

8060 13 th Street
Silver Spring, MD 20910

Aeronautical Charts:
Assistant Administrator for National

Ocean Services
Aeronautical Chart Division
6001 Executive Boulevard
ROckville, MD 20852

Other:

Office of the General Counsel, NOAA
U.S. Department of Commerce
14th and Constitution Avenue, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20230

I • CathQAine. M. HUll> L6 a -te.ce.at
gJuIdlLate. 06 the. Un.i.v~ 06 Mo.Jujla.nd,
and wow ew an AML6taat EcUtM 6M thR.
Wewh.i.ngton, DC HWlll1ne. Soue.t.Jj. She. L6 the.
daughte.-t 06 HOoAOid M. HUll>, lead
FMe.c.<Wtu .itt the. WSFO, WewlWtgton, DC,
and le.<Wted to tolua.te. cLinnvr.t.ime.
cUl>CJUlUOrtl> about PVA, e.ntJl.<U.nme.nt and
".6UJtpJL.i.6e. ..M1.0wM:0Jl.J1l.6." She....u oUll new
ContJt.<buthtg EcUtM.


